AAPC Minutes
Friday, October 28, 2005; 1:30 – 3:00 p.m.

Present:  Sandy Burr, Gloria Clocklin, James Drosen, Jim Gadzinski, Chris Greer, Keith Kendall, Jean Lorentzen, Kevin McDonough, David Switzer, Lena Throlson

Absent:  Gerri Daniels, Mary Etchison, Barbara Rhyneer; no student member yet named
The meeting was called to order at 1:30 by Chairperson Jim Drosen.

1. The agenda was amended to move Appeals ahead of New Business and to add an item about the academic feedback system to New Business.  McDonough moved, Burr seconded, to adopt the agenda as amended; carried by consensus.
2. Approval of Minutes (April 15, 2005 and September 2, 2005)

· April 15, 2005, minutes were amended to include the secretary’s signature.  Burr moved, McDonough seconded to approve the April 15, 2005, minutes as amended.

· September 2, 2005, minutes were amended in order to delete names of students whose appeals were heard – the names went out in error and need to be deleted permanently from any and all copies of these minutes.  Burr moved, Clocklin seconded to approve the September 2, 2005, minutes as amended.  Passed.
3. Appeals – Lena Throlson

· submitted: 2

· approved: 0
· denied: 2
4. New Business
· General University Studies students and their admit status (CT1 code; restricted admission)

i. Gadzinski presented background about this issue 

A) General University Studies (CT1 code) was established as an Associate Degree about 5 years ago in order to give entre to Community College programs
B) loophole:  no participation in ACAC intervention programs is required for GUS students, even though students with slightly higher entering qualifications (in College Transition Program [CTP], which is lower qualifications than Freshman Probation program (FP), for baccalaureate students) ARE required to engage in intervention programs

C) retention rates are quite different:

a. students in CTP, 79% retention after 1st semester

b. students in GUS, 30% retention after 1st semester

ii. Daniels and Gadzinski have been discussing this

iii. two central issues arose from the AAPC discussion today
A) admitting these students in the first place

a. underlying issue:  NMU trying to be all things to all people

i. could NMU have a vocational category / program again, rather than all being academic programs?
B) helping more of these students succeed

iv. tabled until next meeting so that Daniels may be present

· Academic Feedback system – Gadzinski
i. “feedback is good” – but the current Academic Feedback system doesn’t work (25% faculty participate)
ii. some faculty do give feedback, but directly to students and not through this system

iii. system is intact, but for how long is unknown

5. FYI – Update on the AQIP Advising Project– Gadzinski.

· final report going next week to Provost Fred Joyal & President Les Wong
· will submit report FYI to AAPC at our next meeting
6. Good of the order – none.
Meeting adjourned at 3:00 by Drosen.

Respectfully submitted, 

Keith H. Kendall

Faculty Secretary, AAPC

